KSJB600

AFFILIATED WITH MUTUAL BROADCASTING SYSTEM AND NORTH CENTRAL BROADCASTING SYSTEM

Jamestown Broadcasting Co., Inc.

KILOCYCLES JAMESTOWN, NORTH DAKOTA

Feb. 15 1943

Dear Mr. Geary:

Recieved your letter regarding our frequency monitoring run of Feb. 9 and was very glad to hear from you. I personally put on the night owl program that night and sreely was glad to recieve such response. I checked and compared our log with the one you submitted and find that you even did a better job of loging than I did in the division of minutes such as 2:01 to 2:03 Star Spangles Banner. I seldom bother about loging quite that close but it would be a very good idea.

We have a Western Electric type 310-B Transmitter with direct crystal control and a antenna 182: 5' vertical radiator (187.5' overall). Due to government regulations we operate with less than 250 Watts day time and less than 100 Watts night time, but in spite of such low power we have quite a coverage. Our primary extends to aradis of about one hundred and ten miles. The studios are located in the Midland Railroad Puilding Third Avenue S.E. and the Transmitter on highway #10 at the south side of town. So if you ever have the opportunity to come to North Dakota be sure and look us up. The weather here that night was cold and clear and when I say cold I mean just that, it is about four below here today and it is very cold for about three months out of the year. I increased the power to almost 250 Watts at one o'clock CWT. and that helped send a strong signal your way. No doubt that you have a very good set too, helping a lot.

I am writing this letter and working at the same time and jump up and put on another record or a break and then when I get back to the typerwriter I forget just what I was going to say. Our Chief left for California and I am working from six inthe morning until six at night and by that time I feel like calling it a day. As you can see by the letter head we are affiliated with Mutual and the Central Broadcasting system out of at Paul. Then line comes from the east to us and we feed four stations out of here, so there are plenty of switching to do, and some time there are only seconds to do it in to, but it's fun and interesting work and I surely am going to stick to it if I can.

Our next "Night Owl Program" will be heard March 9 th 12:00 to 2:00 am. CWT. and you might try and pick us up again, and let us know will you please. Thanks again for the nice letter, and I must say that it was very interesting. Thank you

Yours truly

KSJB